

Meeting Type: *

Board

Creating a Culture... of Innovation, Caring and Social Responsibility.







REGISTER TO BECOME A DELEGATE

Fostering a Culture of Caring

(Reference: Ottawa-Carleton District School Board By-Laws and Standing Rules)

Individuals or groups are welcome to appear as a delegation to express their concerns, provide comments or ask questions on any matter within the mandate of the Board or Committee. In accordance with the Board's bylaws, delegations shall be permitted up to four (4) minutes to address the Board where the delegation has provided a written submission no later than 4:00 p.m. on the Thursday prior to the meeting. Delegations registering after the cutoff shall be granted two (2) minutes. All interested delegates must complete and submit the following form.

Once you have submitted your request, a member of the Board Services team will be in touch with you to confirm the delegation and provide the necessary meeting details and instructions.

If you have any questions regarding the delegation process please contact Nicole Guthrie, Manager of Board Services at nicole.guthrie@ocdsb.ca

Also, please note that the Board and Committee of the Whole meetings are video and audio recorded.

Contact Information	
First Name: * Tanya Address: *	Last Name: * Trevors Address 2:
City: * Ottawa Postal Code: *	Province or Territory: * Ontario Phone Number: *
Email Address: *	Confirm Email Address: * Please re-enter your email address.
Delegation issue information	
Fields marked with an * are required	

Meeting Date: *

3/30/2021

Summary of issue/concern: *

Hello.

i would like to ask for 1-2 minutes to ask the OCDSB for 2-3 concrete examples of how they plan to address and improve upon the shortcomings of the quadmester system that OCDSB used for high school students in 2020/21 so that students can have some sign of optimism that next year will be better. We have learned a lot in the past year and should not repeat a model that has been criticized by the majority of parents and students (as reported in the "top thoughts and themes" reported by students and parents in the OCDSB Mid Year Check In Feb 2021). One 4 hour class per day in person every other day per week is not working for our kids. Their mental health and their education are both suffering, and this will have long term, generational effects the longer we let it go on. There are other COVID safe educational models (even right here in Ottawa) that are working better. We teach our kids to be creative, learn from mistakes, and to think out of the box. Now we REALLY need the OCDSB to do the same. Please give our kids some hope for next year. Thank you.

Tanya Trevors

Recommendation(s) for resolution of issue: *

My recommendations to resolve the issue would be:

- 1. Include mental health and children's equitable access to education as meaningful factors in the OCDSB's decision-making tree for deciding what type of educational model is used for OCDSB high school students next year in addition to and along with COVID-19 safety protocols.
- 2. Review the evidence of what has worked in other boards (Quebec, Catholic and French boards in Ottawa) to deliver quality education, enable some basic social interaction and still keep kids safe. Please use that evidence and information to inform OCDSB plans rather than sticking with the same model again (that we know is failing our students).
- 3. Ensure that the number of hours of instruction that OCDSB secondary school students (in person and virtual) receive is equivalent or better than what other students are receiving elsewhere in the city, province and country.
- 4. Ensure that we are not "locked in" to a back to school plan for September 2021 that is based on planning information from February, March or April 2021. The world could change significantly by September 2021 as vulnerable/elderly populations, front line workers and teachers are vaccinated, etc. We need to be fully ready for the best case scenario as well as the worst case scenario.

Thank you

Date: *

3/29/2021

Personal Information as defined by the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA) is collected under the authority of the Education Act and the Municipal Act, in accordance with the provisions of MFIPPA. Please be aware that your name and the summary of concern and remedies sought are subject to disclosure by way of publication of the agenda on the Board's website.